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Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
February 7, 2019
DCVB Offices

Present:  P. Smith, C. Baldridge, C. Rose, N. Brinker, D. Lee, G. Rozich
Absent:  E. Belfrage
Staff:  S. Dring
Board Action Items:

· Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the January 2019 Meeting Minutes. Phil Smith seconded. All approved.
· Scott to contact Dublin Superintendent (Dr. Hoadley) to secure a Dublin City Schools representative on the DCVB Board of Directors.
· Staff to work with Crowne Plaza to help ensure that business lost as a result of the hotel closing will be kept at a Dublin hotel.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of January Meeting Minutes – Phil welcomed the group to the February Executive Committee Meeting. Dr. Lee made a motion to approve the January 2018 Meeting Minutes. Phil Smith seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – Fiscal Year-To-Date bed tax revenue thru the month of November totaled $646,951 an increase of 2.6 percent from FY18 and a 1.1 percent decrease vs. the YTD budget of $654,000.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts after the month of January is $334,698.68. Account receivables total $70,182. It is the Bureau policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $200,000.
c. P&L Budget vs. Actual – Through January, total expenses year-to-date stand at 50.3 percent and the total incomes year-to-date stand at 59.8 percent. All account lines are where they should be at the beginning of the fiscal year.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. Audit Recommendations – Clay and Scott reviewed the results of the Ohio State Audit for the years ending June 30, 2017-18 with the Committee. The Audit came back extremely “clean” with only two minor recommendations being made. 1) All expenses under $10 must be accompanied with a receipt and all meal receipts must contain an itemized list of charges. 2) The State recommended a separate account be created to hold all private monies vs. bed tax dollars. This account can then be used to pay for various travel expenses and any authorized alcohol charges. 
As a result of the State’s recommendations, staff has made the following adjustments: 1) Every expense (even those under $10) must have a receipt; 2) Every meal expense must be accompanied with an itemized list of charges; 3) The Bureau has created a separate “Private Partnership” account to house all private monies. The account was opened with $25,000.
b. 2018 Hotel Market Results – Scott provided a review of the Dublin Hotel year-end results. Year-end occupancy was 68.1%, a decrease of 2% over last year. The average daily rate was $107.77, an increase of 1.2% over last year. For comparison, the City of Columbus occupancy was 64.9% and the ADR was $104.80. Scott noted that the new supply in the Dublin and Central Ohio markets is having an impact. There are two new hotels planned to open in Dublin in the next 18 months – Springhill Suites and Town Place Suites. 
c. Bed Tax Decrease Projections – Staff is projecting a decrease in bed tax revenue for the next two years. Scott noted that these projections are based on research, communication with our hotels, industry trends, etc. Projections include: 2019 -- 2-4 percent decrease; 2020 -- 6-8 percent decrease; and 2021 -- 4-6 percent increase. Factors Contributing to Projections include: 
· Crowne Plaza is scheduled to close completely from November 2019 – September 2020.

· The Crowne represents 9.5 percent of Dublin’s total hotel rooms and 32 percent of the total hotel meeting space in the City.

· In 2018, bed tax revenue generated from the Crowne Plaza represented 6 percent of Dublin’s total bed tax revenue.

· Increased supply in the marketplace has begun to take its toll in lowering average daily rates among hotels – meaning there will be less revenue coming into each property.

· The number of visitors coming into Dublin will increase to offset some of the projected decreases in revenue.

· The proposed two new hotels (Springhill Suites, TownPlace Suites) to open in 2020-21 are not being considered as part of the projections.

Scott reiterated that marketing and sales efforts during these downturns are critical. The Bureau prepares for these types of situations and is positioned to not only sustain the current level of marketing but increase its efforts to aggressively sell the City and attract visitors and their travel dollars. He noted that staff will begin working on the FY20 Budget and Sales and Marketing Plan next month and anticipates a need to utilize a small portion of reserves. Nichole noted that the Bureau should resurrect the “Invest in your own backyard” campaign to encourage local businesses to use Dublin hotels.
Staff to work with Crowne Plaza to help ensure that business lost as a result of the hotel closing will be kept at a Dublin hotel.
d. Board Survey Results – Scott presented results from the Board Survey distributed last month. The results were extremely positive and will be shared with the full Board on Monday.
IV.  Executive Director Report

a. Staffing – Allie has resigned her position as Marketing Coordinator effective February 15. The job opening has been posted and Sara has already started interviews. The goal is to have someone hired by the end of the month.
b. Place DNA Workshops – Staff has engaged Destination Think! to facilitate Place DNA workshops. The workshops were held two weeks ago with a great turnout from Dublin residents. Destination Think! is also working on an online survey that will draw out key insights from participants about “what makes Dublin, Dublin”. Results from the project will be released at the April Board Meeting at Muirfield.
c. DVIC Renovation – Scott noted that renovations have started on the Dublin Visitor Information Center. The project will be completed in time for the City’s St. Patrick’s Day celebration.
d. FY20 Board of Directors – There will be some openings on the Board in the next fiscal year – Phil Smith’s term as City Council Representative expires March 31 and there will be a new representative appointed; Heather Baxter’s term as Attraction Representative expires June 30. Scott noted there has been discussion about adding a representative from Dublin City Schools on the Board. Phil and David will begin to identify a President-Elect Position on the Board starting FY20. Scott to contact Dublin Superintendent (Dr. Hoadley) to secure a Dublin City Schools representative on the DCVB Board of Directors.
e. Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance – The Downtown Dublin Strategic Alliance continues to meet monthly to identify ways to mutually market and sell the area as a world-class destination. Several members of Dublin City Council are opposed to the creation of a DORA (Downtown Outdoor Refreshment Area) District that was discussed by the group – next steps are being discussed. Scott met with Dublin City Manager Dana McDaniel and the City is exploring the possibility and benefits of Downtown Dublin becoming a Main Street Program.
V.  Other
· Board of Trustees Meeting – Monday, February 11, Noon, Ohio University

· Executive Committee Meeting – Thursday, March 7, 11:30 a.m., DCVB Offices

“People in our places, feet on our streets, heads in beds”
